
 

Post Stephens Palliative Care Scholarship 

Purpose 

This Scholarship has been established to assist students enrolled in postgraduate palliative 
care programs at Flinders University.  
 

Source of funds 
The Scholarship has been made possible as a result of a generous donation from the Port 
Stephens Community Group. It is established in recognition of Rosemary Toscano and Barbara 
Arathoon, who were instrumental in the establishment of the Port Stephens Palliative Care 
Group. 
 

Benefits  
The scholarship value will vary depending on the program level of the recipient. Students will 
receive $1,000 per semester for a maximum of 3 semesters. Benefits will be paid after the 
census date of each semester.  
 

Recipients enrolled in the Graduate Certificate will receive a single $1,000 instalment, recipients 
in the Graduate Diploma will receive 2 instalments and recipients enrolled in the Master degree 
will receive 3 instalments.  
 

Eligibility  
Recipients of the scholarship must be: 

• enrolled in the Graduate Certificate in Palliative Care, the Graduate Diploma in Palliative 
Care or the Master of Palliative Care; and 

• working in the Port Stephens Council area. 
 

Tenure 
The Scholarship is valid for the normal full-time duration of the course: 1 semester for a 
Graduate Certificate, 2 semesters for a Graduate Diploma and 3 semesters for the Master 
degree. Any student upgrading their course to either the Graduate Diploma or Master degree 
may have their scholarship extended if sufficient funding is available.  
 

Leave 
No leave is permitted.  
 

Selection 
The Scholarship will be awarded based on academic merit and financial need. Scholarship 
selection will be made in accordance with approved University procedures.  This may include 
consultation with relevant College representatives.  
 

Applications 

Applications can be made online through the student management system.  
 



 

Post Stephens Palliative Care Scholarship 

Advertising 
The Scholarship will be advertised on the University website and will be promoted by the Port 
Stephens Palliative Care Group and other avenues, as appropriate. 
 


